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Newsletter 

Seniors 
 

Jade Johnson 

 
For showing Achievement          

creating a great maths problem 
for her classmates to solve. 

Awesome work, Jade!  
 

 

Isabella Hunkin 
 
 

Isabella demonstrated the value 
of Achievement  by doing a   

fantastic job as a reader on ELF 
Day. She read clearly and with 

great expression, making it    
engaging to her audience.    

Well done, Isabella!  
 

Hayley Crowle 

Eildon Primary School No. 3931                  
School Values: Respect-Resilience-Cooperation-Integrity-Achievement 

 
Together we will develop a thriving community of creative, respectful and 

resilient learners who strive for physical, social and intellectual growth. 

Middles 
 

Lana Casey 

 
  

For showing Achievement      
by creating the beautiful      

connective opener phrase:   
“As spring came along…” to 
greatly improve a sentence 

during writing. 
Well Done, Lana! 

 

Ava Carr 
 
 

Ava has been showing  
Achievement  this week by 
coming up with interesting 

words and sentences for her 
writing!   Well done, Ava!   

Rebecca Mangelsdorf 

Thursday 31st 
 

Holmesglen Sports Day 
 

5:30-6:30pm Halloween  
At Darlingford Nursing 

Home 
 

Monday 4th November 
 

Curriculum Day 
No Students attend school 

 

Tuesday 5th  
 

Melbourne Cup Day Holiday 
 

Wednesday 6th 
 

8:30am Breakfast at school 

 

Wednesday 6th—13th  
 

Somers School Camp 
 

Wednesday 13th  
 

Outdoor Classroom Day 
 

Thursday 14th 
 

Grade 6 Transition Day @ ASC 
 

Friday 15th 
 

Eildon Golf Day 
Please contact Anita or the school if 

you are able to help  
Monday 18th 

 

Dental Van visit — new date 
 

Tuesday 19th 
 

9-11:30am Kinder Transition 

Tuesday 26th 
 

9-2:20pm Kinder Transition 
School Council Meeting 

 

Thursday 28th 
 

Knox School Visit—Reading Games 
 

Friday 29th 
 

Literacy Festival @ Marysville PS 
 

Saturday 30th 
 

Summers Eve Ball 
This will be a fabulous 

night for the whole  
community. 

Get your tickets now 
from the school office. 

Juniors 
 

Cody Ball 
 
 

Cody has Achieved much in 
working with multiplication this 

week. 
Well Done, Cody! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Leo Woodward 
 
 

For knowing lots of information 
about lions for his project. 

A great Achievement! 
 
 
 
 

Andrea Hall 

45 High Street, Eildon ... 3713 
 

Phone:  03 5774 2074 
Fax:   03 5774 2599 
E-mail:  eildon.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Web:      www.eildonps.vic.edu.au 
 

Principal:  Mr. Jai Harrington 

Remember to have 
your hat at school 



Principal’s Report Term 4  Week 3 - 2019 
 
We certainly got a taste of summer this week with 
the temperatures reaching into the thirties yesterday. 
Thankfully, we all remembered to wear our hats! 
 
We  had some fun events this week including a visit 
from Kirby the Vet who spoke to the kids about the 
life cycle of a flea. The kids were very engaged and 
learnt so much! Thanks for coming out Kirby!  
 
ELF Reading Day was a huge success and the    
weather was absolutely magnificent! Thanks to all 
the shopkeepers and to Isabella and Beryl and Niko 
for reading the stories. Thanks also to Megan   
Strongman and Hayley Crowle for organising the day 
and to all the parents and kids for putting together 
such amazing costumes.  
 
Thanks to all the parents who gave up their time to 
attend School Council and Parent Club meetings this 
week. We are always looking for helpers (especially 
Parents Club) and the Eildon Community Golf Day is 
coming up on Friday November 15, so if you have 
some time available, please let Anita Keddell know 
and we will be most grateful.  
 
Lastly, today we celebrated three important things at 
once. Firstly, it was World Teachers Day and the kids 
made banners displaying adjectives that described 
their wonderful teachers. A special Morning Tea was 
also given to make our amazing teachers feel extra 
special. We also held Walk2School Day and our two 
walking   buses were in operation from 8:15am. We 
had a very good turnout this year and special thanks 
to Miss Mangelsdorf and Wendy Fletcher for ‘driving’ 
the  students to school in the buses. Lastly, the SRC 
also held a Bandanna Day to raise money for children 
with cancer. It was great to see so many of our    
students participating in such a worthwhile cause. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Next week will be quieter so that we can dig into our 
new reading comprehension workbooks which the 
kids are really enjoying. We do have a visit from the 
Holmesglen students on Thursday who will be     
conducting their Annual Tabloid Sports Day with the 
kids. 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Many thanks to our amazing Parents Club who held 
a Food Stall at the Big Fish and drove buses all day 
at the Boat Show. Thanks to all their hard work, 
many of the travel costs for camps and excursions 
are   taken care of to make them more affordable 
for our families. 
 
The grounds have been given a tidy up and are  
looking better than ever.  
 
Notes for camps have gone out this week and we 
encourage all families to keep up to date with camp 
fees by making regular payments to the office. Also, 
could you please return all camp forms promptly to 
facilitate their organisation.  There are a number of 
camps happening at the moment and some         
students are attending more than one. We do have 
a Financial Hardship Policy at Eildon Primary School, 
so if you are experiencing difficulty making         
payments, please contact the office or speak to    
Mr Harrington. 
 
The Inaugural Eildon Summer’s Eve Ball is only a 
few weeks away now and we are hoping for a great 
turnout. The event is open to all members of the 
Eildon and wider community so please come along 
for a great night of fine food, music and dancing. 
You will be supporting your local primary school and 
helping us to provide greater outcomes and        
opportunities for our kids.  
 
 

   Mr Harrington 

Kaiden Lovett (Seniors)     
For demonstrating the school value of Achievement by 
working hard throughout the session to create a   
marvellous wet-on-wet watercolor of a butterfly.    

Jasmine Hunkin (Middles)  
For demonstrating the school value of Achievement   
by participating enthusiastically and attacking      
magnificently in soccer. 

Waratah Beach Camp 
Please Note:  

Departure from school is at 8:00am. 
Apologies for any confusion. 



Appreciations  - Thankyou 

 
 Thankyou to the Neil Hall, Tony and 

Kevin Carr for helping to complete the 
line marking for the Boat Show. 

 Thankyou to Andrea and Neil Hall,   
Danny McKernan, Jai Harrington, Jarrod 
Tatham, Peter and Wendy Fletcher, Kate 
Newman and Tash Gemenis for driving 
the courtesy buses for the boat show.  

 A special thankyou to community    
members Danny Morse and Tammy Wall 
for driving the courtesy buses for the 
Boat Show. The school appreciates your 
support. 

 Anita Keddell, Kate Newman and Marisa 
Hodge for their work at the Big Fish 
event. 

 Parents’ Club for donating a book for 
every child who dressed up for ELF 
Reading Day. 

 Lions Club of Eildon for donating Hot 
Dogs, Sausages and Rolls for the Big 
Fish event. 

Join the Wicked Witch (Jeanne)  

Judy 

For some games, stories, 

Drinks, nibbles and lolly bags. 

Due to schedules we cannot run any 
later in time. 

For more information, contact 

Darlingford on 57742 2711 

On Thursday, October 31st 5:30pm-6:30pm 

Darlingford Nursing Home 
5 High Street, Eildon 

Last year, Australian Securities and Investments 
Commission (ASIC) had announced a review of 
school banking programs. 
ASIC recently announced that it is seeking the pub-
lic’s views of school banking programs to help inform 
its review.  ASIC would like to hear from schools and 
parents.  You can do this online by answering ASIC’s 
short survey and providing any other feedback. 
Simply visit: 
 
consultation.asic.gov.au/financial-capability/review-
school-banking-programs/ 

One of the 
groups     

walking to 
school today.  
It was great 
to walk to 

school      
chatting along 

the way      



PARENTS CLUB
 

We have the Golf Day coming up on Friday 15th November and Parents’ Club need 
your help. Please see or call Anita (0439721920) or come into the office and 
add your name to the roster if you are available to help from 7am up to 7pm on 
the day.  

 
Timeslots to fill are :  
7am- 10am, 10am - 1pm, 1pm - 4pm, 4pm - 7pm. 
 
Thank you for your support. 

 
 

 
  

 
This fortnight we have continued to focus on further developing literacy and   
numeracy foundations that the children will be able to build upon when entering 
their first year of primary school. Such skills include 
pencil grip, letter and number formation/recognition 
and understanding one to one correspondence in 
counting scenarios.  
 
We have enjoyed participating in activities with our 
primary school peers such as the Dinosaur Show      
incursion and the ELF Reading Day parade and         
excursion.  
A big thank you to all of our families for your         
efforts with children’s costumes, and also to our    
local community members/shopkeepers for continuing 
to support our ELF Reading Day, enhancing the children’s sense of community and 
love of reading. 

HATS are required for term 4 as part of our SunSmart policy, please ensure 
your child has a hat each session. Due to water play activities planned this term, 
please ensure your child has spare clothing in their bag. 
 
 Cheers,   Megan and Kass 



November 2019 
Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

    1 2 3 
 
 
 
 
 

Aliyah & 
Ella 

4 
Curriculum 
Day 

5 
Melbourne 
Cup Day 

6 
8:15am 
Breakfast 

7 
 
 
 
 
 

Jordan 

8 
Newsletter 
 
2:30pm  
Cultural    
Assembly 

9 
Alexandra 
Show 

10 

11 12 13 
Outdoor 
Classroom 

14 
Grade 6 
Transition 
ASC 

15 
Eildon Golf 
Day 
 

16 17 

18 
Dental Van 
Visit 

19 
Kinder Transi-
tion Day 
9-11:30am 

20 21 22 
Newsletter 
 
RSVP Your 
Ball tickets 

Today! 

23 24 

25 26 
SC Meeting 
 

Kinder Transi-
tion Day 
9-11:30am 
 

 
 

Isabella 

27 
 

28 
Knox School 
Visit for 
Reading 
Games 

29 
Literacy  
Festival @ 
Marysville 
PS 

30 
Summers 
Eve Ball 

 

Eildon Primary School 

45 High Street 

Eildon   VIC.  3713 

 

Principal: Mr. Jai Harrington 

Phone:  03 5774 2074 
Fax:      03 5774 2599 
E-mail: eildon.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Web:     www.eildonps.vic.edu.au 

Somers Camp—6th to 13 November 

Somers Camp—6th to 13 November 

MARC—Writers Camp, Marysville 



 Thank you to Parent’s Club for their donation of a 
book for each child dressed in costume. 


